
From “McLeod Report,” pg 23 
invasive species have nearly 
collapsed Lake Huron, and the 
pictures I saw of fish with two 
mouths, and the green slime that 
covers the lake bottom and fowls 
out our fishermen’s nets. I spoke 
of the dead birds lining the shores 
of Lake Michigan after eating 
round gobies, an invasive fish 
that were infected with botulism. 
I asked Mr. Washburn to “sound 
the alarm,” because if nothing is 
done, we are all in danger. 
	 At MAST, I learned how 
important it is for us to communi-
cate our needs at local and nation-
al levels. I plan to help “tell our 
stories” to legislators in any way 
that I can, up to and including 
walking the Hill in Washington, 
D.C. I am reminded of my ances-
tors who traveled to D.C. to speak 
for our people, and I am honored 
to follow in their footsteps.
	 In the area of education, I 
continue to serve as the chairper-
son of the Bahweting Fiduciary 
Committee. At our next meeting, 
we will have a presentation from 
the eighth grade class regarding 
their class trip and will discuss 
expansion plans for the school. 
We will also receive an update on 
how the school is addressing the 
academic needs of its students. I 
miss being a teacher, and having 
a daily impact on our children’s 
education, and it is such a good 
feeling to still be involved with 
schools and students! I do not 
regret my decision to serve on our 

tribes’ board of directors, I just 
miss the kids!
	 In December, I will be host-
ing a FREE event for children. I 
plan to show the movie, “Polar 
Express,” and kids are invited 
to attend wearing their pajamas! 
There will be a conductor punch-
ing tickets, hot chocolate and 
cookies served by dancers (like 
in the movie), train whistling and 
at the end, none other than Santa 
himself, handing out silver bells, 
so that all children will believe!
	 After spending time reflecting 
on the “matters of my heart” and 
narrowing my focus, I see that 
this past month has been produc-
tive and good. I attended the Drug 
Court Committee, Inland fishing, 
board workshops, as well as regu-
lar and special board of directors’ 
meetings. I spent many days in 
“financial and budget” sessions, 
and I know that we are making 
headway. It has been a difficult 
time for our board of directors as 
we struggled with budgets, the 
needs of our tribe and a myriad 
of issues that have led to tough 
decisions and friction among our 
people. But, I continue to feel 
blessed by our members and am 
grateful for all the opportunities 
that I have been given to serve. 
	 By the time my next unit report 
is due, we will know who the next 
president of the United States 
is. I will have more information 
available regarding the Affordable 
Health Care Act and how it affects 
Native people, and hopefully there 

will be good news that sequestra-
tion is no longer a threat to federal 
programs. I have high hopes for 
the future!
	 Please continue to contact me 
with your thoughts and concerns. 

You are the reason that I am here. 
You can reach me through my 
personal phone, email, Facebook 
or Twitter. I appreciate those of 
you who have contacted me and 
I encourage others to reach out to 

me as well. Miigwech to all. 
Bamapii, 
Jen, 
(906) 440-9151 
Jennifer.mcleod.2012@gmail.com 
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2013 Black Lake Sturgeon Lottery Application

The Inland Fish and Wildlife Department  will conduct a lottery on December 17, 2012 to determine who will have the opportunity to harvest a sturgeon in Black 
Lake in 2013 . Application are due by 5:00 PM Friday December 14 . Please fill out the following application and return to Sault Tribe Law Enforcement at:  PO Box 
1829, Sault Ste. Marie, MI 49783.

Departmental staff learn how to do home energy audits
By Brenda Austin
	 Sault Tribe Environmental 
Department and Sault Tribe 
Housing are partnering to offer 
a new service within the tribe 
— home energy audits. Under 
a grant from the Department of 
Energy, 10 tribal employees from 
six departments within the tribe are 
participating in training provided 
by Building Science Academy, a 
Michigan based training school 
specializing in training energy 
auditors for energy, weatherization 
and performance standards.
	 The Sault Tribe energy audit 
team will be able to use the lat-
est building science technology to 
locate and help resolve heating, 
cooling, base load and air leakage 
problems in homes on the tribe’s 
reservation sites. During the certi-
fication process, these employees 
are learning how the house works 
as a system and why some homes 
need modifications to make them 
more energy-efficient, safe and 
comfortable.
	 Some of the topics covered in 

their training include: building 
envelope, thermal and pressure 
boundaries, air sealing, blower 
door technology and testing, com-
bustion safety and energy conser-
vation strategies. 

	 After passing their written and 
field exams in December the team 
will receive a certificate of comple-
tion and the Building Performance 
Institute national certification.
	 Sault Tribe Planning and 

Development Specialist Jeff Holt 
and Environmental Program 
Manager Kathie Brosmer agree the 
energy audit services could be used 
beyond tribal housing to include 
governmental buildings, tribal 
health centers and casinos. 
	 Brosmer said, in the past, 
the Housing Department had to 
contract with outside agencies 
for energy audits, including the 
Intertribal Council of Michigan. 
The training, Brosmer said, will 
allow energy audits to be per-
formed in-house. The group is also 
learning how to interpret infrared 
camera imagery and under a sepa-
rate DOE grant Brosmer will be 
ordering four high tech infrared 
cameras, two blower motor door 
systems and manometers, which 
are devices used to measure pres-
sure. 
	 Brosmer said she is happy 
about having this new capability. 
“When you air seal and condi-
tion a home and properly insu-
late it — and do it scientifically 
— it changes everything about that 

home and improves inner air qual-
ity,” she said. 
	 “I think it would be exciting 
to see the tribe have a company it 
owns and operates that could go 
out into the community and pro-
vide these services. There is poten-
tial for that,” she added.
	 Holt said there might be room 
for expansion of the program in the 
future to include any tribal member 
in the service area who would like 
an energy audit of their home or 
business.
	 Under another grant from the 
DOE, the tribe is finishing up its 
energy retrofit and energy audits 
project that was used to replace 
light bulbs in 29 governmental 
buildings. The last of those grant 
dollars are being used to install 
exterior lighting for Chi Mukwa 
Community Recreation Center and 
a few other tribal buildings. 
	 “We have been told by the DOE 
that they look to the Sault Tribe for 
leadership on different programs,” 
Holt said. “We like to think we are 
leaders in Indian Country.”
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Tribal staff take training to conduct home enregy audits. Seated, left to 
right, John Miller and Arlon Goforth of the Housing Authority. Standing, 
left to right, Kathie Brosemer and Joe McKerchie, Environmental 
Department; Cris Rowley, Building Science Academy; Gary Knutsen, 
Kewadin Casino and Ryan Nolan of the Health Department.




